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AMESBURY SCHOOL COMMITTEE

SCHOOL COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES                                
AMESBURY HIGH SCHOOL

AUGUST 21, 2012
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Present at 7:00 p.m. were Thatcher Kezer, Chair, Debra LaValley, Stanley Schwartz, Bonnie Schultz, Tom McGee, Peter Hoyt, and Michele S. Robinson, Superintendent of Schools.  
(Absent: Gale Hanshaw)

The Chair called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Mr. Hoyt led the Pledge of Allegiance.  
II.
COMMENTS BY VISITORS, DELEGATIONS

None.
III.
PRESENTATIONS

A.  
Public Hearing on the Teacher Evaluation Tool



The Superintendent gave a PowerPoint presentation on the new educator


evaluation tool.  All of the Race To The Top participants are required to 


get this process in motion for the 2012-2013 school year.


The Chair called the Public Hearing Open at this time.



There are many decisions that school departments will have to make



with teachers about how students are taught and how well they are



learning, what is the impact of this new model?  What will be



measurable?  It has been calculated that 150-160 hours per year



of work that administration will have to add to their schedules on a 



daily basis.  Ms. LaValley stated that there were 108 elements


that administrators need to deal with in order to implement the


new evaluation tool.


Mr. Hoyt acknowledged the hard work done by Dr. Robinson



and her communication to the committee on what is coming



to impact the district is admirable.  The Chair also acknowledged



the Superintendent’s hard work and reminded everyone that it



is only the beginning.



Dr. Robinson said that we want to support teachers in their practice


as we ultimately impact student growth.



The Public Hearing Ended at 7:15 p.m.
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IV.
 ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS


A.
Business Administrator’s Report


Mr. Bergeron stated that he was waiting for bids on the condensation



tank at the middle school.  They must all be in by next Monday.  The will have to


put the request to the City Council as it is a capital improvement.



Mr. Jack will be in all day tomorrow to begin the transition as interim



Business Administrator.



He stated that the district is much closer to being fully staffed.  The



Mayor told the committee that the City can’t access any free cash until



the state recertifies our free cash, typically that is around September.


The Mayor asked Mike if this was his last school committee meeting and



it is.  The Mayor expressed his gratitude for an outstanding job as the



Business Administrator.  His creativity and knowledge have been so



helpful and he wished him well in his new position.



Each school committee member commended Mike on his work and his



integrity.  They congratulated him on his new position and thanked him



for all of the very hard work he has done for the school department.


B.
Superintendent’s Report


Dr. Robinson introduced the new Director of Assessment and Accountability,



Lyn Griffin, who was at the meeting.  The Superintendent shared some of the 


highlights of Lyn’s resume.  She has had a lot of experience in grant writing 


and curriculum.  The school committee members asked Lyn questions about 


upcoming MCAS tests results and the common core standards.  Mr. Hoyt 



welcomed Ms. Griffin to Amesbury and told her that if she had any questions, 


they would be happy to help.



The Superintendent announced that the Director of Special Education, Kathy



Glennon, has taken a job in the Peabody school system.  The interim SPED



Director will be Maureen Szymczak, who has previously been Amesbury’s



Director of Special Education.



The new Teacher Induction starts tomorrow and there are 27 new teachers.



This is a time of budget recovery in the district and all of the retirees from last 


year have been replaced for the upcoming school year.  In addition, the budget



allows for the elimination of study halls at the middle school and more elective



options for students at the high school.  The first day for all teachers will be


August 28th, followed by two professional development days.  The first day


of school is September 4th.



Mr. Schwartz added that the budget that was passed for this fiscal year is not just 


a one year budget but it sets what we need to do in subsequent years.  He thanked 



Mr. Bergeron and Dr. Robinson for all of the hard work they did on this budget



and that the work on this budget will be seen in future years, we are not locked



into a one year plan.

2846


Dr. Robinson stated that Rosie Warner has begun a new program called “Be a



Buddy Not a Bully” to further promote the anti-bullying campaign.  The Mayor 


stated that Rosie is promoting this project in multiple districts and communities 


and has garnered the support of the Police Chiefs from surrounding communities; 


many bands will be ordered.  Ms. LaValley recommended that the press be 


notified about this and the Mayor said it has all been taken care of.  There is a 


tentatively scheduled kick off of the program on September 14th.  

V.
ITEMS FOR APPROVAL OR EARLY CONSIDERATION
A. Approval of Minutes

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Ms. Schultz to approve the regular minutes dated July 24, 2012. Unanimous, Yes.

B.
Business



1.
1st Reading Policies:



AC Nondiscrimination



ACA Nondiscrimination on the Basis of Sex




BEC Executive Session




EBC Emergency Plans




GBA Equal Employment Opportunity




GBCBC/JFCB Promoting Civil Rights and Prohibiting Harassment




GBCBD/JFCD Sexual Harassment




GCF Employee Hiring




JB Equal Educational Opportunities




JBAA Student to Student Harassment




JFBB School Choice




JFCB/GBCBC Promoting Civil Rights and Prohibiting Harassment




JFCD/GBCBD Sexual Harassment



Mr. Swartz asked Ms. Schultz why there was no second reading on Policy INB



on the agenda.  Ms. Schultz explained that because of the committee’s questions



during the first reading of Policy INB the policy subcommittee decided not to



add the changes they were proposing and keep the policy the way it was prior



to the first reading.



Ms. Schultz explained that all members of the committee had received a copy



of “Policy News” from MASC which outlined changes to policies based on 



changes in the Mass. General Laws.  The policy subcommittee reviewed each


of the policies as outlined by MASC.  Policies AC and ACA with regard to



nondiscrimination had been deleted from school committee policies several



years ago. The policy subcommittee decided to adopt the MASC versions



of AC and ACA as presented.  Most of the changes in the policies above



have to do with a new term in nondiscrimination language, “gender identity”.



Policy BEC Executive Session was also adopted in total from the MASC



example.  It was a combination of three documents that contained similar



language and the safe way to go was with what was recommended.
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Policy EBC Emergency Plans needed to be adopted immediately and an



updated Medical Emergency Response Plan has to be submitted to the



DESE by September 4th.


Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Mr. McGee to waive the first reading of Policy EBC

Emergency Plans.  Unanimous, Yes.


Ms. LaValley asked if our Medical Emergency Response Plan was up to date.


Ms. Schultz explained that we are waiting for a model plan to become 



available on the DESE website.  When it becomes available, we will submit



that model plan with a notice that we intend to submit an upgrade to the plan.

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz to accept Policy EBC Emergency Plans
as proposed by MASC and required by DESE.  Unanimous, Yes.


Ms. Schultz guided the committee through the rest of the policies


and stated whether they were new from MASC or a revision of a



previous policy.


2.
Report of 12-13 School Committee Goals


It was suggested that a few of the school committee members along with



Dr. Robinson get together and draft the goals for the committee using



the document created by Mr. Koocher during the goals session.



Ms. LaValley and Ms. Schultz will schedule a meeting in order to get



this year’s goals in the Smart Goals format.  Ms. LaValley commented



that the goals review on August 16th was the best session the committee



has ever had.

C.
WARRANT









Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. LaValley, to approve the warrant dated,
August 2, 2012 in the amount of $59,110.16.  Unanimous, Yes. 
Motion by Mr. McGee, seconded by Mr. Schwartz, to approve the warrant dated,
August 9, 2012 in the amount of $181,921.43.  Unanimous, Yes. 

Motion by Mr. Hoyt, seconded by Ms. Schultz, to approve the warrant dated,
August 23, 2012 in the amount of $257,552.06.  Unanimous, Yes. 

VI.
INFORMATIONAL ITEMS

A.
Subcommittee Reports


1.
Budget/Finance Subcommittee – Ms. LaValley




Ms. LaValley reported that this subcommittee will



meet prior to the September 4th school committee




meeting.  They will communicate with Mr. Jack




with regard to their meeting.
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Policy Subcommittee – Ms. Hanshaw

This subcommittee met on August 16th.  They worked on policies
highlighted by MASC that must have “gender identity” added.

There is also a mandated update to Emergency Plans that must

be in effect by September 1, 2012.  Their next meeting is 9/27.


3.
Personnel Subcommittee – Stanley Schwartz
Mr. Schwartz reported that negotiations continue with two more
meetings scheduled in September.  A question came up during

the subcommittee meeting regarding Mr. Hoyt’s continuing to

serve on the Personnel Subcommittee now that his daughter

has been appointed a teacher in the Amesbury Public Schools.

The Mayor said that he will look into that issue.

B.
Communications

1.
Student Advisory Council – Jonah Einson



(Not present)



Mr. Hoyt was the mediator of the debate held for Senator Baddour’s



open Senate seat.  He said that Michael Gilday, a high school senior,




represented the Chamber and did an excellent job.  He encouraged




people to see if it will be re-shown on cable television.




Ms. LaValley suggested the voting of the Delegate to the MASC/




MASS Conference be moved up to the September 18th meeting.




She also would like the Resolutions to be added on 10/18.



VII.
FUTURE MEETINGS AND AGENDA ITEMS

1.
Nurse Leader End of Year Health Report (9/4/12)


2.
Superintendent of Essex Aggie Presentation (9/18/12)


3.
Delegate to the MASC/MASS Conference (9/18/12)


4.
MASC/MASS Resolutions (10/18/12)


5.
MASC/MASS Conference (11/7, 8, 9/12)


6.
Executive Session Minutes Approval (9/12)
VIII.
PRESS CONFERENCE
 None.

IX.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

None.

Motion by Ms. LaValley, seconded by Mr. Schwartz to adjourn the meeting at 8:10 p.m.  Unanimous, Yes.





Respectfully Submitted,






Tom McGee, Secretary
Amesbury Public Schools Mission Statement

The Amesbury School District is unconditionally committed to every child, ensuring that all students experience success through the development of attitudes and skills necessary for lifelong learning by providing the highest quality staff, meaningful learning experiences, and a vitally involved community.
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